Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 3.19.12

In attendance: Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Jesse Jones (ECWC/NCWA), Bob Lundy (ECWC/ECFR), Leslie Ryan (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), Jennifer Bunch (Clatsop County Planner), Jan Siebert-Wahrmund (ECWC)
1. Introductions and welcome guests:

a. The council welcomed guest Jennifer Bunch, Clatsop county planner.
2. Jennifer Bunch was invited by Jesse to speak with the council about the Arch Cape LWI completed last year.  She stated that this is the first LWI Clatsop county would be adopting into their plan and have regulatory authority over, and she shared a memo that provided 3 options (Jennifer is not recommending the three options to the planning commission, they were created specifically for this meeting):  
a. Create an LWI overlay: This would require a Comprehensive Plan Text Amendment to Goal 5 and Comprehensive Plan Map Amendments to apply an LWI Overlay. Development of the LWI Overlay would include the creation and adoption of development standards. If any other LWIs are conducted at a later 
date they would be adopted as a Comprehensive Plan Map Amendment and a Text Amendment

b.  Apply LW Zoning to “significant” wetlands: This would require a Comprehensive Plan Text Amendment to Goal 5 and Comprehensive Plan Map Amendments to apply the zone change to each affected property (Goal 5 significant wetlands only). The development of any new structures adjacent to an LW must have no less than a 50-foot setback. Any wetland in the inventory that is not identified as significant would be protected through existing riparian development standards. 
c. No Action: Continue to use the LWI as part of the State Wetland Inventory for the required DSL notification of development (ORS 215.418) and do not adopt the inventory
Q & A discussion/council and Jennifer:
Q: What’s the difference between goals 5 and 17? 

A:  Goal 17 is developed by a coastal process.  
Q: How Gearhart is different?  
A: Gearhart is different because they are not under the jurisdiction of Clatsop County.  The county needs to adopt their LWI simply as a formality because part of the LWI covers lands in the UGB.  Clatsop County has an IGA with Gearhart to manage the UGB.
Q: Is there no significant drawback to not changing the zoning?  
A: There is potential for measure 37 and 49 claims. 

Q:  What about enforcement?  
A:  County replies on the landowners to apply the setback.  They also rely on signed complaints.  Arch cape has design review.   DSL/ACOE don’t enforce setback.  

Q: Are houses on stilts allowed?  Hardship variance is an option and can be applied for.  The county would not issue permits until the landowner had the permits first from ACOE/DSL.  

Q:  What happens right now? 

A: Right now if the proposed development is within the mapped wetlands the county will issue no permits until the applicant has submitted documentation that they have consulted with DSL and USACE.  If the property has mapped wetlands but the proposed development is located outside the wetlands the county notifies DSL per ORS 215.418 and goes ahead and processes the request.

Q:  Can the website information about the LWI in the pulldown list be edited so that it is more obvious?

A:  Yes.  It will spell out “Arch Cape LWI”  rather than ACFC LWI.

The planning commission meets the second Tuesday of the month in the Boynton Building.  Jennifer stated the best option may be to go with whatever is easiest for the county to regulate, still protects wetlands and allows people to use their land.  Historical info:  The current county ordinance was adopted in 1980.  In 1982/83 study brought about changes that resulted in lake and wetland zone.  

Post-presentation discussion:  Mike will speak to Doug Deur about the memo to gather Doug’s thoughts.  

Council Business: 

a. It was moved to strike a section from February’s minutes.  It was then moved to accept January and February’s minutes.  Motion carried.

b. Announcements were made:  Elk flats planting:  4.30 – 6.30 April 16 (the next council meeting, a work party) as part of the 12 Days of Earth Day.  Jesse will arrive around 1, needs extra truck to transport plants from Fort Clatsop Nursery Coop.  Jesse has scheduled a meeting with the CB Gazette to promote the planting and Elk Flats in general to the general public.  Mike will do HRAP talk on April 5 about Elk Flats. CREST will be  monitoring  Elk Flats as soon as they get their permits in order.  Jesse shared that Micah Russell is leaving his director post at CREST.  The council thanks Micah,  who has brought a lot of credibility to CREST.

c. Jesse asked the council if they wanted to apply for an OWEB restoration grant for Asbury?  Some discussion led to a yes answer.  The application is due in hard copy on April 16th in Salem.  Bob Lundy is available to help edit.  Leslie works with fiscal grant admin with NCLC and could also be available if necessary.  It was suggested that Stimson be a partner for the Asbury project.
d. Mike met with Tom Merrell, Nate Agalzoff, Stimson and DEQ to discuss riparian buffers on the heels of a recent DEQ report that stated buffers on the coast were inadequate.  While there is a 20 foot buffer in drinking water areas, there is a lot of blow down in the riparian zones.  The meeting was fairly positive according to Mike.  Jesse asked if anyone was aware of the Campbell Group’s recent decision to forfeit 2-3 acres for a buffer around Warrenton’s water supply and suggested that Stimson follow TCG’s lead.  She’ll forward to news to interested council members. 

e. Ivy Free Tree day report:  Mike and another volunteer took tires out of the president block, cut down holly and old growth ivy.  Jesse, Barb and Paul cleaned about 15 trees of Ivy and discovered a lot of glass in the southwest corner of the spruce reserve.  Jesse will report the glass to the PD and perhaps hold an informal SOLV day to clean the spruce reserve in partnership with CB trails.
f. Jesse was told by the council that Ecwc was going to adopt a mile with ODOT.   The council would like to have a spring or summer work party in an ODOT right of way.  Madeline started the process.  If the work is done for a certain amount of time, the council can have a sign along the highway.
g. 2nd Mondays are WQ monitoring day now.  Jerome has packets for DO  that Jesse will pick this up.  He wants to do a set up around the clock, 6 or 8 different places at the same time.  Deq wanted him to do this years ago.  We’ll get that set up with bob lundy, randy,  Jerome, Jesse, others…

h. Ecola Inn blog stated that their sewer had collapsed the week of December 19th.  Charlie Plybon from Surfrider will be talking to the city.  This news is a big surprise to the council.  Bob said when you get a high number at the outfall, you tend to get high numbers upstream too.  Charlie’s point to the city will be about aging infrastructure and he will be talking to the city in the next few days.  When we hear back from Charlie we will make a decision about whether we’re satisfied with the city’s response.  Mike will update the core about Charlie’s city visit.    There is a plumber mentioned on the blog (Steve) who may have insight to the greater story under the ground.  We could contact him.
The mtg adjourned just after 6.15
